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FTA Seeks New Starts Comments 
$8.8 BILLION PROPOSED FOR TRANSIT IN FY07 BUDGET 

The new federal surface transportation law, the Safe, Accountable, 
Flexible and Efficient Transportation Equity Act: Legacy for Users 
(SAFETEA-LU), calls for a new public transportation grant program for 
projects costing less than $250 million. The "Small Starts" program 
will be a component of the Federal Transit Administration's existing 
New Starts capital investment program. The intent is to provide small 
scale transit projects with an expedited review and approval process 
for federal assistance. FTA has issued its Advanced Notice of 
Proposed Rulemaking for the Small Starts program. The public comment 
period runs through March 10. Although separate notice will be issued 
for proposed regulatory changes to the New Starts program, FTA 
released in January new guidance on New Starts. Comments on guidance 
are also due March 10. 

FTA's annual New Starts Report and proposed FY07 budget was delivered 
to Congress last week. The report evaluates major transit capital 
projects around the country that are proposed for federal New Starts 
funding, and makes recommendations to Congress regarding the 
allocation of $1.5 billion in New Starts funds for FY 2007. Overall, 
the new budget calls for $8.8 billion for transit programs, a slight 
increase from the $8.5 billion appropriated by Congress for the 
current fiscal year. 


